Springfield Community Partnership
Business Improvement District 

Board Meeting Minutes

November 21, 2017

Present:  R. Abraham, (via phone), P. Kaiser, L. Kaswiner, M. Kevoe, M. Scalera, S. Seidel, D. Stampoulos, K. Vitale, D. Zuber 

Also Present: B. Lippman, Z. Shahady

The meeting was called to order at 8:44am. 

A motion to approve the minutes of the Oct. 17, 2017 was seconded and approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

B. Lippman reviewed the financials in the Agenda packet. There is $540.56 in the Connect One checking account. There is $384,821.61 in the Connect One Money Market account. B. Lippman reviewed the budget vs. actual report with the Board and noted that we are on track.  A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
Township Report
D. Stampoulos reported that the tree lighting will be held on the Township Lawn on Dec. 6 at 5:00pm. B. Lippman ordered the Glo-Sticks from the BID, to hand out to the children at this event. The Menorah lighting will be held on Dec. 12 at Veterans Park. Z. Shahady reported on a meeting that was held with Springfield’s State Representatives and the heads of the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) and the Department of Transportation (DOT). J. Gomes hired an engineer to discuss the issues with these departments and moving forward with the Redevelopment Project. Z. Shahady reported that he did not think the outcome of these meetings was very productive. However, the Commissioners assigned an individual from the State to work with the Town to move the project forward. One of the outcomes is to set up temporary power lines while demolition is taking place in lieu of the bump outs. They have temporarily abandoned moving the electric poles. The DEP is waiting for a rule that they proposed to go through the Assembly that will give relief to communities regarding the flood plain, by allowing plans that are one foot above the flood plain to be allowed to build. This would allow the building of the project as proposed.

Z. Shahady reported that the Township is negotiating with the property owners of the Cent. 21 project on the parking lot. They are due to go to the Planning Board the beginning of 2018. The Township is waiting for the owners of the Rica Project to submit a revised COAH Plan. That should be ready by the Dec. 11 Council Meeting. They also have to submit revised drawings that include a 3 Bedroom unit. 

Z. Shahady introduced Melissa; she will be distributing materials to businesses for the American Express Shop Local program.

DPW is putting up holiday decorations. A discussion ensued regarding planting the pots at the streetscape location for the holiday. B. Lippman will contact the landscape company for a proposal.

Chairman’s Report

M. Scalera thanked Z. Shahady for taking the lead on the Redevelopment project and helping to get it moving.
Executive Director Report

Board Nominations/Election

B. Lippman reported that no nominations for Board positions were received from the Stakeholders. The Ballot was mailed with the three Board members who’s term is up this year: Lee Kaswiner, Scott Seidel and Paula Kaiser. The Stakeholders can vote for 3 people
Streetscape Bond

B. Lippman sent the estimates for the streetscape projects provided by Keller & Kirkpatrick to S. Seidel. S. Seidel reported that he put together a proposal based on bonding $700,000 at 1.2% interest for a 10 year amorization. It would cost the BID approximately $74,000 with $4000 interest per year. The full amount of the estimate is for the total project less the amount spent to date is approximately $1,000,000. Discsussion on how much we should bond took place. S. Seidel asked B. Lippman to send him a breakdown of the different areas and the costs for each. B. Lippman will email this to S. Seidel so the group can decide how much to Bond and then send a formal request to the Town. The final budget will be submitted to the Board in January after the Town closed the books on the assessments for the next year.
Wayfinding Sign Update

B. Lippman reported that the signs are up and she noted that she thought they looked really good. The Town has received positive comments regarding these signs. Z. Shahady noted that the sign installed by the pool needs to be moved to a different location. B. Lippman will contact Bruce Fish of Signal Signs and speak with him regarding moving this sign.

Window Wrap Project Update

B. Lippman reported that the project was installed. The Board discussed the impact it has made and noted that they are somewhat disappointed. There is one more window that could be wrapped. The Board agreed that they would not wrap it at this time.

Committees

Marketing Committee
B. Lippman reported on the K. Schwartz’s Marketing program update See below:

1. The Fall "PUMPKIN STICKER HUNT GAME" went terrifically with over 200 entries turned in!  The average entry had over 12 business visits for a total of over 2400 total visits to participating places.

Grand prize winner (and others) was selected and a photo was taken at Springfield Ortho and posted to Facebook and the APP.

Conversations with winners showed a consistent feedback..."What a great way to stop into places I have never been in before."  "Fun!"

2. HOLIDAY COUPON booklets will be distributed this week.  In addition t the booklets...the 60 deals will also be available on the APP and through a link through Facebook.

3. APP downloads and engagement remain consistent...30-40 new uploads per month.  Page views and sessions increased this past month in direct relation to text alerts from the App and through promoted Facebook posts.  We will "heavy up" on the text alerts for deals through the holidays.

Other Business

A discussion took place regarding the BID begin work on a new Strategic Plan that will take the group through the next five years. B. Lippman will begin the process to form a committee and begin meeting. The next meeting will be a breakfast/holiday meeting. K. Vitale offered to host this at Baltusrol. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:35.

Respectfully submitted by:

Beth Lippman, December 3, 2017

**The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 19, 2017, 8:30am, at Baltusrol Golf & Country Club.
